
Dear Parents/Guardians and Neighbours 

We are coming to the end of a very busy half term in which so much has happened.  I would like to commend all the students in Years 9 – 13 who have 

completed their first set of prelim examinations.  All results for Years 9 – 11 have been returned and I would encourage all students to listen and act 

upon the advice they have received from their teachers. There will be a further set of examinations in March to enable students to familiarise them-

selves with the papers and for staff to finalise the tier of entry for some subjects. There are numerous revision classes running and I would encourage all 

students to take advantage of them and for parents to encourage their children to attend as many as possible.  Key sessions for Yr11 and option stu-

dents are outlined below: 

 

 
 

** Students with access to Tassomai should be completing 4% per week between now and GCSE examinations.** 

 

It was a real pleasure to accompany Year 7 on their trip to Whipsnade Zoo last week.  Despite the bitterly cold weather the day was spent wandering the 

zoo looking for arguments for and against the work of zoos.  Students then spent an hour in a workshop looking at the impact of human behaviour and 

climate change on animal habitats and the wider environment.  This work will contribute to the students Social Sciences work in KS3.  

In addition to this Year 8 English students presented Sir Mike Penning with the results of a campaign they have been running.  The campaign was de-

signed to persuade MP’s that every child in the world is entitled to an education.  Sir Penning was so impressed with the student’s efforts that he is 

endeavouring to accompany them to present their petition at Number 10 Downing Street! 

Last week we also welcomed Maggie Smith, Headteacher of St Albans Girls School to Longdean to review some of our practice.  She spent the day 

meeting students, interviewing staff and governors and observing 11 lessons. All of the lessons she saw were very good with the quality of relationships 

and the feedback given to students highlighted as a real strength.  Students spoke very highly of their school and the new learning environment.  They 

also testified to how safe and comfortable they feel in the new building.  I am currently awaiting the full report and we will provide further feedback in 

the future. 

Best wishes for an enjoyable half term break. 

Mr G Cunningham 

Headteacher 
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Important dates 
 Half term—Monday 12 to Friday 16 February 

2018 

 Back to school—Monday 19 February 2018 

 Year 10 Parents Evening—Thursday 22 Feb-
ruary 2018 

 

 

 Saturday Study Session—Saturday 24       
February 2018 

 Sixth Form Parents Evening—Tuesday 27 
February 2018 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Numeracy 

Last week’s  
answer: 

 
DEACBF 

Denominator
The number written below the line i.e.

the divisor. In the fraction 2/3, the denominator is 3

So, what’s the top number of a fraction called then?

What do I need to do when adding/subtracting fractions?

When multiplying?

How about when dividing them?



KS4 STUDENTS³ 

HAVE YOU ORDERED YOUR FLASH 

CARDS yet? 
 

 

 

 

 

  Numeracy 

https://corbettmaths.com/revision-cards/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Growth Mindset 



 

 Year 7 Trip to Whipsnade Zoo 
For Social Sciences, Year 7 went to Whipsnade Zoo. We went to learn about the treatment 

of Planet Earth by humans, and how animals are treated at the zoo.  

The journey to Whipsnade was about 30 minutes. When we had reached the zoo, year 7 

split up into groups that we would be walking around in during the time we were at the 

zoo.  

When we looked around the zoo, we saw many different animals. From the noble, digni-

fied giraffes, to the fast-running African Hunting Dogs, there was so much to see 

and take in! Looking around the zoo was an enjoyable            experience all in all! 

At a few groups at a time, we went to a workshop to learn about multiple things. 

Here is what we learnt:  

 We learnt how climate change is affecting all the creatures on the planet; 

from the icebergs in Antarctica and the Arctic, to how the temperature of 

the sand decides the gender of reptiles in their eggs! 

 We looked a how lots of creatures are affected by rubbish that gets thrown into the ocean, or left 

lying around in urban areas. 

 Looking at how humans are affected by all the climate change consequences as well as animals. We 

tried to think of the most fatal issue that the human race face! 

 

At the workshop was a range of materials that had been taken off people in customs at the airport and 

were being displayed in the workshop. There are a range of textiles that were 

on display to feel. On the tables were things like snake skins and skulls of life-

less creatures. The two objects that were hard hitting to the students were: 

the large turtle shell, and the full alligator. The crocodile had been stuffed and 

was standing on the table. It looked so alive, it was unreal! The turtle shell 

had an amazing print and was an immense size. Some year sevens said that they could ‘almost imagine 

the animals walking around, as fit as a fiddle’. We also learnt that some animals were in the zoo so that 

they would be protected from poachers and hunters so that they wouldn’t be      

cruelly killed and stuffed. 

Overall, our trip to Whipsnade Zoo was both fun and educational! 

 

By Fatimah Malik, DV12 



Sir Mike Penning MP visited Longdean School to see pupils’ campaign to end to the global education 
crisis that’s keeping 263 million children out of school. 

 Sir Mike Penning MP went back to school at Longdean on Thursday 25 January 2018 to hear from pupils 
calling for increased investment to ensure every child across the world receives a quality education. 
Hundreds of MPs will be taking part in the Send My Friend to School campaign during 2018, which will 
involve thousands of young people across the UK. 

Students presented their Campaign to Sir Penning MP: “To get our MPs attention the children have 
created eye-catching paper jigsaw piece schools symbolising that there is a missing piece in the global 
education puzzle – the money to pay for good quality schooling. They decorated their paper jigsaw pieces 
with the elements they feel are most important for a quality education and have added their own 
messages about why they think the UK should invest in the power of education. They gave these to Sir 
Mike Penning MP, who agreed to take the message to the government.”  

The Rt Hon Sir Mike Penning MP said: “I very much enjoyed visiting Longdean School to learn about 
students’ work on the Send My Friend to School campaign. Education gives children and young people 
the opportunity to improve their lives and their country. I firmly believe all children have a right to a 
decent education no matter where they live. I look forward to meeting the students again when we 
present the campaign to 10 Downing Street. 

All schools are invited to get involved with the Send My Friend to School campaign - visit 
sendmyfriend.org for a free teaching resource pack with everything needed to take action on this 
important issue. 

 

 Send My Friend To School 

Film Club 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Four parents have been fined by Herts County Council for their child's            
non-attendance at school this academic year. Please support your child by 
ensuring that they are in school every day, as far as possible.  

Nothing is more critical to attainment than consistent attendance. 

 Every Day Counts 

Sept July

Y7

Y8

Y9

Y10

Y11

Research suggests that for every 

17 MISSED SCHOOL DAYS, 

a student’s achievement will drop by

ONE GRADE when they sit their GCSEs



Literacy Link 
 



Options 

YEAR 11 – POST 16 CHOICES 

Most students will now have made some decisions about their Post 16 futures. 

The choices your child has are: 

 To stay on at Longdean Sixth form, the application needs to be submitted by Monday 

19 February. 

 To apply for a sixth form in a different school – the deadlines for this will vary but 

many will have already passed or be in the next few weeks. 

 To apply for a course at college – there are no cut off deadlines however once a 

course is full there will not be any places left to offer, so it is important applications 

are done as a matter of urgency. 

 Looking for an apprenticeship- student shave been given lots of help at school, with 

a workshop just last week. If your child is trying to secure an apprenticeship they 

should see me for an individual meeting, they should also apply for a college course 

as a back-up plan. 

I am currently arranging meetings with our highly experienced Youth Connexions Careers 

Adviser – Eva Rodriguez, parents are welcome to attend. If you would like a meeting for 

your child please contact a.cooke@longdean.herts.sch.uk or ask them to see me. 

We are here to help so please do not hesitate to make contact with us if you have any 

concerns. 

Mrs A Cooke 

Director of Learning-Careers 

YEAR 13- POST 18 CHOICES 

Some of our Year 13 students are currently debating whether to go to University or not, 
some have decided not to go to University.  
 
We can help them with applications for Higher Apprenticeships, gap years or jobs. If you 
have any concerns and would like help for your child please contact me.  
 
a.cooke@longdean.herts.sch.uk or ask your child to see me. 
 
Mrs A Cooke 
Director of Learning-Careers 

mailto:a.cooke@longdean.herts.sch.uk
mailto:a.cooke@longdean.herts.sch.uk


Year 10 Work Experience 

YEAR 10 –WORK EXPERIENCE 

All students should have now returned the parental consent form and have been able to 
access the website where our jobs are advertised.  
 
The website is   http://hcc.learnaboutwork.net . 
 
The students have been given an individual pin number, if for some reason your child 
does not have this please contact me or ask them to see me. The first round of jobs will 
be allocated on Friday 9 February 2018. If your child is unsuccessful they can apply for 
others on the website the next deadline will be Friday 23 February 2018 or they can 
approach companies to arrange their own.  
 
They can collect the blue form from me. The deadline for own Placements is Thursday 1 
March. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need further information. 
a.cooke@longdean.herts.sch.uk  
 
Mrs Cooke 
Director of Learning-Careers 

The Dragon’s Apprentice Challenge team of Year 12 students have organised a disco for 

Year 7 students on Thursday 1 March 2018 from 6pm to 8pm. 

All proceeds will go to Woodfield School; we are hoping to raise lots of money and to give 

the Year 7 students a good night out!  

Please encourage your child to come and enjoy themselves, Light refreshments will 
be available for purchase ranging from canned drinks, sweets, crisps and of course 
glow sticks- so don’t forget to bring some money!  
 

Tickets can be bought for £2 from the finance office. 

Thank you for your support 

 

Mrs Cooke 

Director of Learning-Careers 

Year 7 Charity Disco 

http://hcc.learnaboutwork.net
mailto:a.cooke@longdean.herts.sch.uk


 

Independent Learning and Homework at Longdean 
 
Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the app or the website  
https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/calendar  
where you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, teacher, or class without 
logging in.  For specific details about your child’s homework, please log in to this website or the 
app.  We recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on sites such as Sam 
Learning, GCSE Pod, BBC Bitesize, Linguascope and MyMaths. Links to these sites can be found on 
the Exam Support and Homework sections of the LLP.  
 

Mr R Muskett  - Assistant Headteacher 
 
 http://www.gcsepod.com/parents for a parent's guide. 
 
 www.samlearning.com Centre ID: HP3LS Username and password are in the format:  
 DDMMYYII, for example Mr Muskett's would be 050582RM.  
   
 www.mymaths.co.uk - students have an individual username and password from their     

Maths Teacher. 
 
MFL—Ask your Teacher for the username and password for Linguascope.  
 
Further e-learning links can be found at:  
 
https://moodle.longdean.herts.sch.uk/mod/tab/view.php?id=8888 

 Information 

wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊǎ 

 
LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ 

 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΥ лмппн нлртлс 

 CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴΥ лмппн нлртлт 

 DŀǘŜǎΥ лмппн нлртсл 

 tŀǎŎŀƭΥ лмппн нлртло 

 {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΥ лмппн нлртнл 



Link Dates 
The Longdean Link is published every two weeks, via the Schoolcomms e-mail system to all those for whom we have an e-mail ad-
dress, and on the LLP.  Next issue:  2 March 2018 

Recent Communication 

Attendance 

Franklin  

94% Pascal 

 Gates 

94.2% Da Vinci 

0% 100

Whole School:  92.9% 

91.1% 

Letters that have been sent home recently:  
 All Years—Be Kind Campaign 

 All Years—World Book Day Notice 

 Year 7—Charity Disco Letter 

 Year 7 (X and Z Pathway) Whipsnade Zoo reminder letter 

 Year 8—Options Evening Letter 

 Year 10—Parents’ Evening Letter 

 Year 11—Revision Study Timetable 

 Year 11—Prom Letter 

93.5% 


